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Homedale High School 

Dan Holtry and Casey Grove Athletic Directors 

203 East Idaho Ave 

Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove & Dan Holtry, Athletic Directors 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: May 2016 

Re: Athletic Director Report May, 2016 

Homedale Board of Trustees,  

We are on the home stretch of spring sports.  All teams have been playing very well. 

Baseball:-  Currently our baseball team is in second place with a league record of 7-2.  They play first 
place, Fruitland Friday night at 6:00 in Fruitland.  Winner will win the regular season title.  Homedale is 
hosting the 2016 SRV Varsity Baseball District Tourney May 7, 10, 11, and 12 at John Jackson Field.  
Our JV baseball team is currently 9-0 in league play.  They obviously are in first place in their division.  
Their district tourney will be held on May 7th and 9th in Fruitland.   

Softball:-  Our softball program is having another banner year thus far.  The varsity girls are in a 
commanding first place lead in league play with a record of 9-0.  Their district tourney will be held in 
Weiser on May 10, 11, and 12.  The JV girls are also undefeated in league play and their district 
tourney is May 7th in Payette. 

Track:-  Track got off to a great start and is hoping to finish strong.  Homedale hosted its invitational on 
Tuesday, April 26th.  It was a great turnout and the meet ran without a hitch, which isn’t normal in most 
track meets.  Great job to Heidi and her coaches plus all of the volunteers that helped out.  Their district 
track meet is May 11th and 12th in Emmett. 

Tennis:- Tennis is getting better each week.  Their district tourney is being hosted by Parma on May 
13th and 14th. 

Golf:-  The boys have clinched the regular season title and hope to continue with a district 
championship on May 11th @ Riverbend Golf Course.   

Other News:- I am very proud and pleased to report our team GPA’s for the State Academic 
Championships.  We will not know the final results until later in the month but listed are the GPA’s for 
each varsity team:  Softball- 3.537, Boys Tennis- 3.578, Girls Tennis- 3.745, Baseball- 3.561, Girls 
Track- 3.65, Boys Track- 3.40, Golf- 3.382.  Big congrats to all the athletes, coaches, teachers, parents, 
and administrators for holding our student athletes to a high standard. 
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